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ENFIELD, CONNECTICUT

Tiine-Place: Councll Chambers

26 Enfield Street
Enfield, CT
7:08 PVE Regular Meeting
Call to Order ~ 7:060 PM
Invocation or Moment of Silence ~ Sarah Hemandez
Pledge of Allegiance — Sarah Hemandez
Fire Evacualion Appnouncement
Boll Call

Board Guestis)

a. Cooliie Bromage
b, Curriculum Update

Superintendent’s Report

2. Student Bepresentative

B, First Responder Cards

c. Stowe Early Learning Center Open House

d. Tri-M Music Honor Society Induction Ceremony
e, Early Release Day

Audiences

Board Members’ Comments

Uefinished Business
#. Appoint Joint Facilities Committee Elector — Tabled on 08-27-19

Mew Business

Board Commities Reports

- Curriculum Commitiee - Joint Facilitics Committes
- Finance, Budget Committee - JFK Building Committee

- Policy Committee «  Joint Security Committes

- Leadership Commitiee - Any additional Commitiees
Approval of Minutes:

- Regular BOE Meeting Minutes — September 10, 2019
Approval of Accounts and Payroll

Correspondence and Commaunications

Lxecutive Session

- Matter(s) Related to Personnel

- Matter(s) Related to Collective Bargaining

- Matter{s) Related to Attorney Client Privilege

Adjournment

Date: 09/24/19



Date: September 24, 2019

To: Enfield Board of Education
From: Mr. Christopher J. Drezek
Re: Board Guests

a. Cookie Bromage: Tonight, we are pleased to welcome to the Board meeting Kathleen
“Cookie” Bromage. By unanimous decision, the Town Council has renamed the
Enfield High School Athletic Field to “Cookie Bromage Field” and the “Car] S.
Angelica Memorial Stadium”. Cookie has coached our students at Enfield High for 52
years. Enclosed in your packet is a copy of the article from the Patch and the Town
Council Resolution.

Please join me by congratulating Cookie for this well-deserved honor.

b. Curriculum Update: As promised, we welcome our Chief Academic Officer
Michelle Middleton and our K-12 STEAM Math & Computer Education Coordinator
Dr. Kerry Wiley to tonight’s meeting. They are here to give the Board an update on the
2019 Spring Assessment Scores.



September 10, 2019

Enfield Board of Education
Mr. Christopher J. Drezek
Superintendent’s Report

Student Representatives: Each Student Representative may have some
information or comments to share with the Board regarding events/happenings at
Enfield High School.

First Responder Cards: Lori Gates, the Founder of Enfield Hooah continues to
inspire our students each year by asking them to write and draw pictures thanking
our first responders. Enclosed in your packets are the directions, a letter to Chief
Fox and a few of the more than 1,345 cards our students wrote for the First
Responders and Veterans in our town.

Our students not only wrote in appreciation of current First Responders, but some
that gave their lives 18 years ago. Some of the letters were addressed to Congress
urging healthcare reform for those affected today from their exposure to 9/11
toxicity. Ms. Gates plans to give these letters to Congressman Courtney.

I would like to publicly thank Lori for her constant dedication to our First
Responders and Veterans.

STOWE Early Learning Center Open House: The Stowe Early Learning Center
will hold an open house on Wednesday, September 25" at 5:30 PM. You are
invited to visit the EPS Head Start program, EPS Integrated Pre-Kindergarten
program, the EPS PK STEAM Academy, the Town of Enfield Child Development
Center, the Town of Enfield Family Resource Center and KITE — Key Initiatives to
Early Education. Enclosed in your packet is a flyer about this open house.

Tri-M Music Honor Society Induction Ceremony: Board members are invited to
attend the Tri-M Music Honor Society Induction Ceremony on Thursday,
September 26 at 6:30 PM in the Enfield High Auditorium. The Tri-M Music
Honor Society recognizes exceptional music students in grades 6-12 that meet
specific criteria. This year, they will be recognizing 18 new members. Enclosed in
your packet is an invitation and a flyer for this event.

Early Release Day: All EPS students will be released from school early on
Wednesday, September 25%. Students will follow the early release schedule with
lunch for our staff to attend a planned professional development activity.




iENFlELD
 PUBLICSCHOOLS

Date: September 24, 2019

To: Enfield Board of Education

From: Mr. Christopher J. Drezek

Re: Appoint Joint Facilities Committee Elector — Tabled on 08-27-19

This item was tabled at the August 27, 2019 Board of Education meeting.

Enclosed in your packet is an application for a vacancy that exists on the Joint Facilities
Committee. Chairman Kruzel will address this item.

Therefore, the Enfield Board of Education may take any action(s) deemed appropriate
regarding Approving a new Elector for the Joint Facilities Committee as presented.



tTNFlELD
 PUBLIC SCHOOLS

Date: September 24, 2019

To: Enfield Board of Education
From: Mr. Christopher J. Drezek
Re: Executive Session

The Board of Education needs to discuss the following item:

- Matter(s) Related to Personnel
- Matter(s) Related to Collective Bargaining
- Matter(s) Related to Attorney Client Privilege

Therefore, I recommend that the Enfield Board of Education enter executive session, with
the appropriate personnel invited, for the reasons described above. An affirmative vote of
two-thirds of the members present and voting is required. Board members can remain in
Council Chambers for the executive session.
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Article from the Enfield Patch.com
By Tim Jensen, September 3, 2019

ENFIELD, CT — Two coaching legends from Enfield High School will be forever
memorialized at the school's athletic complex, following a resolution adopted Tuesday

night by the town council.

Since 1979, the playing surface at the rear of the school grounds has been named the
"Carl Angelica Memorial Field." Angelica, a posthumous original inductee into the
Enfield Athletic Hall of Fame in 1996, had been a three-sport star for the Raiders,
graduating in 1933, then played football and baseball on an athletic scholarship at
Providence College. He began teaching physical education in the Enfield school system
in 1938, and in 1948, embarked on a 20-year period where he coached football,
basketball and baseball. Following his coaching career, he became Director of Athletics
for the Enfield Public Schools from 1968 until retiring in 1975. He passed away on May
19, 1978.

One of Angelica's greatest decisions was the hiring of young physical education teacher
Kathleen Blodgett, fresh out of Southern Connecticut State College. Known to everyone
as "Cookie," she started the initial field hockey program at Enfield in 1967, meeting and
eventually marrying math teacher Bob Bromage along the way. Prior to this season, she
retired from that post after 52 years, five Class M state championships, numerous state
final and semifinal appearances and eight inductions into halls of fame, including the
initial Enfield class alongside Angelica. She and her husband were honored by the
Connecticut Sports Writers' Alliance in 2015 with the Bo Kolinsky Special Recognition
Award, commemorating an unprecedented combined 100 years of high school coaching

by a husband-wife duo.

By unanimous vote, the council adopted a resolution christening the entire complex,

including the bleachers, track, press box and storage buildings, as the Carl Angelica



Memorial Stadivm. With expressed written support from the Angelica family, the

plaving surface will be re-named Cookie Bromage Field.

Councilor Bob Cressotti, a llaison to the Hall of Fame, expressed his support for the
resolution by stating, “T'm very happy about this, it is quite an honor. She's put her heart
and soul into the town of Enfield for over 56 years, coaching and teaching. She has

touched many lives.”

"We are ecstatic about this, and I'm sure our dad would be as well,” said Angelica's son
Mike, himself a 2002 Hall of Fame inductee. "Cookie is one of the greatest coaches ever,
and an outstanding person on and off the field. She and Bob always help kids, even after

they've graduated.”

Cookie Bromage said, "I'm humbled by this honor; it's the greatest honor a coach can
receive. To be even considered close to Mr. Angelica, who gave me a chance and career,

is unbelievable. I'm just a little guy doing my job.”

She gave her former boss a tremendous amount of credit for realizing the importance of

women's sports long before most others.

"He was an incredible advocate for women's sports; he was way ahead of his time,” she

said.

Angelica introduced the Bromages in his office upon her hiring at Enfield. Sports has
been a constant presence in the couple's life ever since, including their Canadian
honeymoon being cut short due to Bob's pitching assignment in the final game of the
1969 Tri-County League playoffs. The Bromages celebrated their 50th wedding

anniversary on July 26.

Angelica and Bromage will be feted at a formal unveiling ceremony of the new sign

which will adorn the top of the stadium scoreboard. The event is slated for Saturday,



Sept. 21, following Enfield's home field hockey contest against Woodstock Academy and

prior to the 2 p.m. alumni game between Enfield and former crosstown rival Fermi.

A GoFundMe campaign has been initiated to pay for the design, construction and
implementation of the new sign, as well as a sign for the previously-approved Ben Aleks

Wrestling Center, which will be dedicated in late November.

CARL S. ANGELICA |
MEMORIAL STADIUM |

(| cookie BROMAGE FIELD [l

«EAGLES  VISITOR
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Resolution Renaming the Athletic Field at Enfield High School
and Naming the Stadium

WHEREAS, Cookie Bromage has devoted 52 years to coaching field hockey as well as
25 years coaching other sports at Enfield High, and

WHEREAS The athletic field at Enfield High School is currently named the Carl
Angelica Memorial Field; and

WHEREAS, the Angelica family has agreed to rename the athletic field the Cookie
Bromage Field; and

WHEREAS, The Athletic Hall of Fame has requested that the stadium at Enfield High
be named the Carl Angelica Memorial Stadium in order to maintain Carl's

legacy.

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Enfield Town Council does hereby
rename the athletic field at Enfield High School the "Cookie Bromage
Field"

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Town Council does hereby name the stadium at
Enfield High School the “Carl Angelica Memarial Stadium”.






Lafleld Hooab
ofo Lari A Gates

% Yate Court
Enfield, C7 08082
{250} 741-9858
taviaga :

Septewmber 11, 2019

Dear Chief,

fov a couple of years now, we have partnered up with the stikdants of Enfield’s public schoois to conneet
our youngest citizens to cur fown's First Responders each anniversary of the terror attecks on 3/11/01
Fach year thelr rontribibions rise in atmbers, sid 15 cur sincevest hope that these cards and drawings
can huoy your spirits as you face one of the darkest days in Amearica’s history.  Some are funny, some
are serious; all are heartfelt and delivered with respect. Mot only did they create mementos foryour
depariments, but adso for our cormmunity's Veterans, and even some letters o ow Congressman about
their feelings on hedith care for Fiyst Responders.

That said, this yaar, while screening the cards, Pwas Taced with  dilessma on how 10 procead with a few
of theiw. As 1satand read the cards it became apparent how the teachers have instructed the students
tased on their age and ability to grasp the avents that unfolded that day. This year, some students
wirote letters addressed 1o those who ast their Bves that day, expressing thelr awe at thelr bravery,
their sympathy for their loved ones [eft behind, and perbaps most importantly, their sincerest gratliude
for their actions. After giving it much thought, 1decided by inchuds them i your envelopes today; thope
in doing so they will be received by vou as a nod of solemn respect tu the brotherhiocd that you share
with those who have given their ives not just on 9/11701, but on a daily basis. | believe they are a
testimony that these young aduits are promising you that what they did —and what you do— will truly
naver be forgotken. Fm increasingly proud of owr community.

in closing, | wented to quote one of these young authors, because | believe s/he said best what yous
community feeis and fails to express: “...Jn afl honesty, if | wera in your shoes that day, H would like to
think fwotd hove dane as you did, but | dor't kerow I would have hod the fortitude to do sa. Thot /s

what makes you different from everyone else.  Thank you for everything you have done; you have made
o difference.”

Please know that we see whatyou do daily, not just today, and we appraciate you.
fnd Enfield won't forget.
Sincerely,

igri A. Gates
Founder
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bwe Early Learning Center
Play. Grow. Learn.

jl Start
ggrated Pre-kindergarten Program
K STEAM Academy
| of Enfield Child Development Cente
yn of Enfield Family Resource Center 17

IWE- Key Initiatives to Early Education STOWE EARLY
LEARNING CENTER

POST OFFICE ROAD

YOU’RE INVITED!!!

Please join us for our

OPEN HOUSE!

Wednesday, September 25, 2019
5:30-7:00
Drop in, visit your program, and explore our shared spaces!




Diear Enfield Board of Edvcation Members,

It is the pleasurs of Chapter 2487 of The Tri-M Music Honor Society at Enfield High School to
offer you an mvitation to the Induction Ceremeony of cur organization on Thursday, Sepieimber
26", 2016 at 6:30PM in the EHS Auditorium.

The Tri-M Music Honor Society is an international program dedicated to the recognition of
exceptional music students in grades 6-12 that meet the music, academic, leadership, and
character criteria asked of every Tri-M member. Tri-M is a prograim of the National Association
for Music Education, which 1s the largest arts education association in the world.

The Enfield High School Tri-M Chapter will be accepting 5 returning members and 18 new
members into service of the organization. We do hope you can attend!

Chapter Advisors

Mr. Aaron Ovsiew, Mr. Chris Dresko and Ms. lanna Taniff
Entield High School Music Department



[r1-M MusIC

HONOR SOCIETY

Tri-M Chapter 2487

Presents:

New Member Induction
Ceremony

September 26th 2019

6:30PM
EHS Auditorium
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Zalucki, Kathy

From: Kruzel, Walter

Sent: Wednesday, August 21, 2019 10:44 AM

To: Zalucki, Kathy

Subject: Re: Online Form Submittal: Application for Vacancy on Boards, Agencies & Commissions

Add this item to agenda for 8/27 meeting

Walter J. Kruzel

Chairman

Enfield Board of Education
Tel: 860-841-0255

“We make a difference in Enfield - every child, every day.”

On Aug 5, 2019, at 10:16 AM, McCarthy, Debra <dmccarthy@enfield.org> wrote:

From: noreply@civicplus.com <noreply@civicplus.com>

Sent: Friday, August 2, 2019 11:25 AM

To: McCarthy, Debra <dmccarthy@enfield.org>

Subject: Online Form Submittal: Application for Vacancy on Boards, Agencies & Commissions

Application for Vacancy on Boards, Agencies & Commissions

Date 8/2/2019

First and Last Name Marie Pyznar
Address 25 Roy Street
City Enfield

State Cf

Zip 06082

Phone Number 860 729 6608
Second Phone: 860 741 3432

Email mpyznar@sbcglobal.net



Occupation Insurance agent

Occupation Phone Number  880-745-7111

Party Affiliation Republican

Registered Voter Yes

Name of the Board You Joint Facilities Committee

Wish to Apply For:

Appointment New Appointment

Please outline your Lifetime resident, | was an active realtor for 6 years, and the
qualifications and how you  |ast 21 years have been a licensed property and casualty

feel you would contribute insurance agent. As an insurance agent | understand

to the committee or construction and maintenance of homes as well as commercial
commission: buildings. Cost estimating is also part of my job.

Have you ever served on a Yes
Board, Commission or
Agency in Enfield or
elsewhere?

If s0, please state name of Currently serving 1st term on Inlands, Wetlands, and Water
board, commission or Courses.
agency and time server:

If this is a reappointment, No
please list the number of
meetings attended during

the last 12 months:

If the committee or Yes
commission which you

requested has no more

vacancies, would you

consider appointment to

another committee or
commission?

Email not displaying correctly? View it in your browser.



BOARD OF EDUCATION
EEGULAR MEETING MINUTES
SEPTEMRER 10, 2019

A regular meeting of the Enfield Board of Education was held at Town Hall in Council
Chambers, located at 820 Enfield Street, Enfield, CT on September 10, 2016,

i. CALL T ORDER: The mesting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Walier Kruzel

2. DEVOCATION OF MOMENT OF SILENCE: Waller Kruzel

3. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: Walier Kruzel

&, FIRE EVACUATION ANNGOGUNCEMERT: Walter Kruzel anncunced the fire evacuation

announcement.
5. ROLL CALL:
MEMBERS PRESENT: Chris Rutledge, Charlotte Riley, Tina LeBlanc, Tim Neville, Scott
Ryder and Walter Kruzel
MEMBERS ABSENT: Sarah Hernandez & Rich Regnier
ALBO PRESENT: Mr. Christopher J. Drezek, Superintendent; Mr. Andrew B.

Longey Assistant Superintendent and EHS Student
Representative Madison Daigneau

Chairman Kruzel stated that Ashley Depeau has resigned from the Board of Education effective
today. We wish her good luck with her future endeavors. He also added that both Mr. Regnier
and Mrs. Hernandez were unable to attend tonight’s meeting due to prior commitments.

G. BOARD GUESTIS)

a. 201% TOY
Mr. Drezek welcomed our 2019 Teacher of the Year Pamela Estes to tonight’s meeting.
Mrs. Estes thanked the Board for inviting her. She presented her Teacher of the Year video.

Mrs. Riley asked which world language are you teaching? Mrs. Estes teaches Spanish to JFK
students in grade 7 & 8.

Mrs. Riley enjoyed her presentation. Mrs. Estes added that she enjoyed making the
presentation. Mrs. Riley congratulated her for being our TOY.

Mr. Neville stated he was not surprised to hear that you were selected as our Enfield Teacher of
the Year. He has always seen you as a positive role model and you never give up. You love
what you are doing, and it shows. You especially love your students and want to see them
grow. He along with your colleagues, recognize all your teaching efforts. He wishes you well
You deserve this honor and he knows you will represent Enfield well.

Ivirs. Estes thanked Mr. Neville for his kind words.
Chairman Kruzel presented Mrs. Estes with a plaque on behalf of the Enfield Board of
Education for being Enfield’s 2019-20 Teacher of the Year.

Regular BOE, Meeting Minutes
September 10, 2019
Page 1
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SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT

Welcome Student Representatives — as presented

‘SD

b. EPS Open House Nights — as presented
. 2019 Family Day — as presented
d. September BEvenis - as presenied

Mr. Drezek gave the Board an update on the Eagle Academy and the enhanced Stowe Early
Learning Center, He added that we meet each Monday with the Stowe staff and staifl from the
town. We address any cutstanding issues or concerns. He is pleased to announce that the
Ernfield Child Developiment Center Director, Karen Edelson reported there is ample parking
apaces now. She can now schedule events on a single night with the additional parking now
available. He thanked our B&G staff for everything they did.

Mr. Drezek added that some families were a bit hesitant with moving multiple programs to one
location. These parents are now very happy with the new location. They are enjoying using the
gvim space and could never go back to the way it was.

Mr. Drezelt is alsc pleased to announce that one of the Eagle Academy students will be
participating on an Enfield High Varsity sport this yvear. This was one of the many reasons we
wanted to establish this program.

Mr. Drezel reported the construction on Route 5 cutside of the entrance to Enfield High School
should be completed by Wednesday, September 11, We have sent out messages regarding
this. We ask you for your patience.

Mr. Drezek reported the Athletic Department will be sending out a message to families
regarding middle-age students attending athletic contests. Students in grade 8 and under will
now be required to attend these events with an adult. This change was needed due to safety
concerng. This iz a new procedure and it not a Board policy.

Chairman Kruzel added we had faith in our staff and knew they would get all the programs at
the STOWE Early Learning Center and the Eagle Academy done and thev did. He thanked the
building and grounds staff, and everyone involved with this project for evervthing you did
making this a reality. We will continue {o grow from here.

&, AULENCES

Emily Hulevich, Cutter Lane — Ms. Hulevich is the ETA President and is here on behalf of
Michele Wilcox. She read a prepared letter thanking the Board and Administration for the
beautiful memory lamp Michele received. The entire ETA membership is extremely happy with
this gesture bestowed upon the Wilcox family.

Chairman Kruzel thanked Ms. Hulevich for speaking tonight and for Mrs. Wilcox’s loss.
o, BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS

Mrs. LeBlanc urged audience members to follow Enfield Adult Education on either Twitter or
Facebock. Mrs. Cressotti asked her to spread this message.

Mrs. LeBlanc extended well wishes to the family of Justin Brady. Today is the anniversary of
his passing. She thought about their family today and extends a heartfelt message to them.
They will be holding a vigil tonight.

Mrs. LeBlanc stated she totally understands Mrs. Depeau’s decision to resign and will miss
working with her.

Regular BOE Meeting Minutes
September 10, 2019
Page 2



Mra. LeRBlanc asked if our new student representative is Jacgueline Daigneau’s sister. Mas,
Daigneau stated she is her sister. Mrs, LeBlane welcomed her to the Board. We enjoyed
working with your sister.

Chairman Kruzel added she also aat in the same seat you are sitting in.

Mrs. LeBlanc added that she loved her speech at graduation. FPlease tell her we were thinking
of her,

Mrs. LeBlanc stated the Wilcox family is a kind loving family. She thanked Ms. Hulevich for
sharing with the Board. Your message was very heartfelt during this difficult time.

Mr. Neville also wishes Mrs. Depeau well. She was a great member on the Curriculum
commitiee.

Mr. Neville congratulated everyone involved with cur smooth opening of school. 1t takes many
hands to make this happen. All our staff including town staff talee pride in our buildings, We
accomplished something huge in 6 weeks. He does not feel any other town could have
accomplished this task as well as our staff did. Kudos to everyone involved.

Mr. Neville agrees that there is plenty of parking at the Stowe Early Learning Center building.
He knows there were some concerns, but our staff has taken care of them.

Mr. Neville attended the Aduit Education 100-year celebration earlier tonight. Some Adult
Education programs fail and are not as successful like our program is. He is hnpressed with
the amount of different kinds of programs we offer. He added that we are producing a lot of
good things in Enfield. We offer many kinds of opportunities. Congratulations for Adult
Education’s continued success,

Mi. Neville stated the /11 memorial ceremony at the Weymouth Road Fire station near Edgar
H, Parkman Elementary Schools is very moving. We need to remermber and prevent this from
happening again. No one ever thought this would happen in our country. He invites everyone
to attend this moving ceremony.

Mr. Ryder thanked the staff for the successful opening of our schools.

Mr. Ryder also thanked Ms. Hulevich for her comments regarding Mrs. Wilcox. He also worked
with her at Hazardville Memorial.

Mr. Ryder stated Eli Whitney will hold a Welcome Back Picnic on Friday, September 13% at
5:30 PM.

Mr. Ryder added Family Day will be held on the Town Green on Sunday, September 15%, This
event is filled with community events and tables from each of the schoois selling iftems. Alotof
the events are free. The event will run from 11:30 AM until 4:00 PM.

Mr. Ryder stated JFK will hold 3 open house curriculum nights. They will be held on
September 12t for the White Wing, September 16% for the Red Wing and on September 18% for
Blue Wing.

Mr. Ryder added that you can find all the dates and more on the EnfieldPTO.com website.

Mr. Ryder thanked everyone for a start of a great school year.

Mrs. Riley thanked Mrs. Depeau for her time spent on the Board. She will be missed. She
asked if there will any openings cn the Curriculum Committee since this is the fun committee.

Regular BOE Meeting Minutes
September 10, 2019
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Mrs, Riley stated Henry Barnard held a PTO meeting last night and 28 parents attended and
want to volunteer. This was awesome and we are going to have the best PTG year. Barnard
will hold their open house on Wednesday, September 11%, They will hold their back to school
picnic on Wednesday, September 18® from 6:30 — 8:00 PM. Mr. Higgine will be cooking the hot
dogs again this year.

Mrs. Riley stated Prudence Crandall will hold their PTO meeting on Thursday, September 120
at 6:30 PM. They are looking for a lot of volunieers., She thanked Prudence Crandall Principal
Rissell Sills for his electronic school newsletter. He is deing an awesome job, Grade 3
orientation was great. She is & new mom at Crandall and did not know the lay of the land, All
the parent and student volunteers made you feel at home. When she left, she {elt like she was
deep into the Crandall community.

Mrs. Riley added that she has spoken to many people about the SRO's being back in the
buildings. This is such a great addition in our schools. Parents are noticing this and are
pleased.

Mrs. Riley thanked the Central Office staff for allowing the boy and girl scouts inte our schools
and for distributing their flvers. Scouting is a greal place for ldds to learn about being inveolved
in youyr comimunitly.

Mrs. Riley stated the First Readers will hold a meeting on Menday, September 237 at 5:30 PM
at the Barnard Library. We are looking for volunteers {rom any age group.

Mrs. Riley stated that Mr. Ryder has started his homework working with sister schools again.

Mr. Ryder stated he is trying to setup sister-school PTO’s so they can work together. He did
this with the Hazardville Memerial and Eli Whitney PT(’s and it worked very well. The PTO
Presidents will be meeting with the Superintendent on September 30%® at 6:00 PM in the Alcorn
PD Conference Room. We will be discussing this. If you are unable to attend, please send
another member in your place,

Mrs. Riley welcomed everyone back to school.

Chairman Kruzel stated the 4% annual Miller Farms charity pasta dinner will be held on
Friday, September 27t at Mount Carmel from 4:30 to 8:30 PM. Tickets are $10 for adults and
$5 for kids. All proceeds will benefit our local food shelf. This event is open to the public.
There will be live music and raffle prizes.

Chairman Kruzel also attended the Adult Education 100 anniversary celebration. Adult
Education started at the end of World War [, People were coming back from the war and
missed school to go into the service. Lock at where we have gone in 100 years. We are offering
a great program and many opportunifies for you te continue your education. Our staifl are
doing a great job.

1G. UNFINISHED BUSINESS - None

a. Approve Joint Facilities Committee Flector

Chairman Kruzel stated this item will remain cn the table and will not be addressed tonight.

11, KEW BUSINESS - None

iz. BOARD COMMITTEE REPORTS

a. Curriculum Committee

Regular BOE Meeting Minutes
September 10, 2019
Page 4



Mr. Nevilie reported the Curriculum Committee will meet on September 12, 2019 at 5:30 PM.
We will review smarter balance assessments and will present this to the Board later. This
meeting is open to the public,

Mr. Drezel added the student resulte will be mailed home.

b, Finance, Budget Commities

Mra. Riley reported the Finance, Budget Committes cancelled their September 90 meeting. We
will meet on October 21 gt 6:00 PM.

c. Policy Committes

Mr. Rutledge reported the Policy Committee cancelled their September 4% meeting and will
meet again on October 204,

d. Leadership Committee - None

e, Joint Facilities Comunitiee

Chairman Kruzel reported that we have received Phase I monies for the Barnard roof from the
State. This will go towards the next phasing. Phasge Il i3 complete, and we will work on Phase
HI next summer. This is how we need to do this without going to a referendum for needed
repairs.

Mrs. Riley added that Barnard staff are very happy with the roof repairs.

Chairman Kruzel reported there was a leak from the heavy rains over the weekend and our
B&G staff fixed it. This was something the contractors did, and we were very lucky our staff
were there to resolve the problem. He alsc thanked our B&G staff for waxing the floors and
getting all our school ready.

Mr. Neville agreed this leak was not our fault. An attachment to the drain was missing. We
did not have to spend any of our money fixing this. The contractor will be reimbursing B&G for
the work they did.

. JFK Building Conuniitee

Chairman Kruzel reported the JFK Building Committes will meet on Thursday, September 12t
at 6:30 PM.

. Joint Security Committee

Mr. Ryder added we will meet on October 7,

h. Any Other Committees

Chairman Kruzel reported the Joint Insurance Committee will also meet in October. There is
also supposed to be a presentation or joint meeting.

13. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Mr. Rutledge moved, seconded by Mr. Neville that the Regular Meeting Minutes of August 27,
2019 be approved. A vote by show-of-hands 6-0-0 passed unanimously.

Regular BOE Meeting Minutes
September 10, 2019
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14, APPROVAL OF ACCOUNTS PAYROLL - None

135, CORRESPONDENCE AND COMMUNICATIONS - None

16, ERECUTIVE BESSION - None

17. ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Newille moved, seconded by Mrs. Riley to adjourn the Regular Meeting of August 27, 2010,
All aves, motion passed unanimously.

Meeting stoond adjourned at 7:42 PM.

Tina LeBlanc Respectiully Submitted,

Secretary

Board of Education

Kathy Zalucki, Recording Secretary

Regular BOE Meeting Minutes
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